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DATE:
April 3, 2023
TO:

All Members of the Employees’ Retirement System
FROM:
Nina Bryant


Department of Human Resources
SUBJECT:
Employees’ Retirement System Board of Trustees Election
An election will be held for the general county employee representative to the Employees’ Retirement System Board of Trustees April 26 – May 17, 2023. The person elected will serve a four-year term beginning August 1, 2023. Board of Trustees’ four-year terms are staggered to maintain continuity and experience.

Candidates must submit a nominating petition with 25 signatures by 4:30 p.m. on Monday, April 24, 2023. Only general county employees who are members of the Employees’ Retirement System are eligible to sign the petition and vote. Signatures of ineligible employees will invalidate the entire petition.

The Employees’ Retirement System is the largest of the county’s three retirement systems. The other two are Police and Uniformed, each with its own Board of Trustees. County ordinances set the makeup and number of members of each board. There are 10 members on the Employees’ Retirement System Board of Trustees. County and school employees each elect one representative and there is one retiree representative. Four members are citizens appointed by the Board of Supervisors. The remaining three representatives are ex officio and include the Finance Director, the human resources officer responsible for county employee benefits, and the human resources officer responsible for school employee benefits.

The three retirement boards are responsible for general administration and operation of the systems and for controlling management of billions of dollars of assets. Their goal is to ensure the prompt and accurate payment of retirement benefits. The members of the boards select financial experts, oversee their investment decisions, and decide the eligibility of individual employees for benefits.

The Employees’ Retirement System Board of Trustees generally meets on the third Thursday of each month at 3:30 p.m. in the Retirement Board Conference Room, 12015 Lee Jackson Memorial Hwy., Suite 350, Fairfax, Virginia.

For more information regarding the election, contact Nina Bryant, at 703-324-2779 or via email at Nina.Bryant@fairfaxcounty.gov 
County of Fairfax, Virginia
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